
 

 

Time running out to have your say on local funding for policing and community safety 

  

Rupert MaƩhews, Leicester, Leicestershire 
and Rutland’s Police and Crime 
Commissioner, is reminding local residents 
to give their views on the funding they pay 
towards policing and community safety. 

The Commissioner recently unveiled his 
Police and Crime Plan 2024-29 which 
focusses on the key concerns of residents 
across the force area.  Now he is working to 
set a budget that will provide the Chief 
Constable with the appropriate resources 
to deliver on priority areas including 
neighbourhood policing, crime prevenƟon 
and services for vicƟms of crime. 

  

As part of that process, he is asking people 
for their views on the amount of council tax 
they pay towards policing, vicƟm support, 
crime prevenƟon and community safety, 
known as the ‘Policing Precept’.  This 
survey will close on the 21st January 2025 and the Commissioner is keen to hear from residents from 
across the city and two counƟes. 

For more informaƟon, the full news story can be accessed on our website: 

hƩps://www.leics.pcc.police.uk/News-and-Events/News-Archive/2025/PR-900.aspx 

 

 

 

   

 


